
1 

Louisiana Department of Transportation & Development | Truck Permit Office 

1201 Capitol Access Road | Baton Rouge, LA 70802 | 225-343-2345 or 800-654-1433 

An Equal Opportunity Employer | A Drug-Free Workplace | Agency of Louisiana.gov | dotd.la.gov 

 

Office of the Secretary 

Truck Permit Office 

PO Box 94042 | Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9042

ph: 225-343-2345 | fx: 225-377-7108 

 

 

 

 

John Bel Edwards, Governor 

            Shawn D. Wilson, Ph.D., Secretary 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

For Immediate Release    
 

 

Date:  December 11, 2017 
 
Contact: Truck Permit Office 
 
Phone:  (225) 377-7101 
 
Fax:  (225) 377-7149 
 
 

Holiday Travel 
 
 
The Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development’s Secretary, Shawn D. 
Wilson, Ph.D., announced today that all oversize and overweight vehicle movement on 
all State highways will be prohibited on Monday, December 25 through Tuesday, 
December 26, 2017 in observance of the Christmas holiday.  In observance of the New 
Year holiday, vehicle movement will be prohibited on Monday, January 1 through 
Tuesday, January 2, 2018. 
 
Wilson said the decision was made in conjunction with the Louisiana Department of 
Public Safety, Office of State Police, to provide maximum safety for motorists traveling 
on State highways during this holiday. 
 
The Truck Permit Office will also be closed Monday, December 25 through Tuesday, 
December 26, 2017 and Monday, January 1 through Tuesday, January 2, 2018.   
 
 

 


